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Date:        ​ March 17th, 2025 
To: ​      ​ Dr. Jennifer Norrell, Superintendent of Schools 

     ​ East Aurora School District 131 Board of Education 
From:​ ​ Dr. Ami Engel, Assistant Superintendent for Curriculum, Instruction, and Assessment 
Subject:   ​ Summer School 2025 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Issue:  
East Aurora School District 131 provides summer school learning opportunities to support student growth, reduce the 
summer learning slide, and address student proficiency.   
 
Justification: 
In order to offer summer school for our students, we need to provide appropriate resources to support instruction.  We 
have the curricular materials needed for elementary summer school and high school summer school.  For middle 
school we have partnered with Elevate learning and would like to continue this practice.  We also have some staff 
training needs and student supply needs to support the program. 
 
Board Policy and Past Practice: 
Past practice of the district is to support student learning with summer school programming.   
 
Strategic Plan: 
This proposal supports Strategic Goal #1 Educational Equity: East Aurora School District 131 will meet the diverse 
needs of all students by ensuring a safe and inclusive learning environment and Strategic Goal #4, Student 
Achievement: East Aurora School District 131 will ensure the academic success of all students by closing the 
opportunity gap.  
 
Recommendation: 
It is recommended that the Board of Education approve the summer school 2025 curriculum and instructional support, 
student supplies, and professional development vendors not to exceed $130,300.  This will be paid through a 
combination of PFA, IDEA, and Title funds. 
 
Timeline for Decision: 
April 7, 2025 

Reach your full potential! 


